
 

February 15, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
Statehouse, Room 545-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator McGinn: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 118 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 118 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 118 would increase the statutory maximum limit for the following Board of Barbering 
fees:  
 
 Board of Barbering Fees Current Maximum SB 118 
 
 Barber Examination $100.00 $120.00 
 Barber License Issuance 80.00 100.00 
 Barber License Renewals 80.00 100.00 
 Barber License Re-Examination  100.00 120.00 
 Instructor License 90.00 130.00 
 Instructor Restoration 90.00 130.00 
 Instructor Re-Examination 170.00 190.00 
 Shop License Renewal 40.00 50.00 
 New Shops 80.00 100.00 
 Student Licenses  55.00 65.00 
  
 The bill would include two new fees.  The first is for the issuance of a new chair lease 
license or annual renewal at $50 and for the restoration of an expired chair lease license, if the 
expiration period is under three years at $50.  
    
 The Board of Barbering indicates it does not plan to increase fees in FY 2012 or FY 
2013, so there would be no fiscal effect to the Board in either of those fiscal years.  The Board 
indicates the increases in the statutory maximum limit for fees is for long range planning, should 
the Board ever need to increase fees.  Currently, the Board is at the statutory maximum in all of 
the fees SB 118 would increase.  The last time the Legislature increased the statutory maximum 
was in 2003 and the last time the Board raised fees was in 2007.  The two additional fees for 
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chair leases and renewals are currently being charged by the Board at $25.  SB 118 would put the 
two additional fees into statute and the Board has indicated it will continue to charge $25 for 
both fees.  Currently, the leasing of chair licenses and renewals are mentioned in the Kansas 
Administrative Regulations 61-4-2.   
 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Bob Zook, Board of Barbering 
 


